
Recording Lectures 
 

 

The text below is from the U.S. Department of Education’s Office for Civil Rights booklet, 

Auxiliary Aids and Services for Postsecondary Students with Disabilities. If a student has an 

accommodation plan from our office that states that he or she should be allowed to record your 

classes, please keep these requirements in mind. As always, however, we’re willing to talk to 

you about your concerns, so please feel free to contact our office at 315-792-5644. 

 

Q: What if an instructor objects to the use of an auxiliary or personal aid? 

 

A: Sometimes postsecondary instructors may not be familiar with Section 504 or ADA 

requirements regarding the use of an auxiliary or personal aid in their classrooms. Most often, 

questions arise when a student uses a tape recorder. College teachers may believe recording 

lectures is an infringement upon their own or other students' academic freedom, or constitutes 

copyright violation. 

 

The instructor may not forbid a student's use of an aid if that prohibition limits the student's 

participation in the school program. The Section 504 regulation states: 

A recipient may not impose upon handicapped students other rules, such as the prohibition of 

tape recorders in classrooms or of dog guides in campus buildings that have the effect of limiting 

the participation of handicapped students in the recipient's education program or activity. 

 

In order to allow a student with a disability the use of an effective aid and, at the same time, 

protect the instructor, the institution may require the student to sign an agreement so as not to 

infringe on a potential copyright or to limit freedom of speech. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


